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BUTTERCUPS KINDERGARTEN

Sprays Farm, Calstone, Calne

Wiltshire SN11 8QA

Tel: 01249 812231  Email: office@buttercupskindergarten.co.uk
www.buttercupskindergarten.co.uk
Dear Parents

What is Free Entitlement?
‘Free Entitlement’ is Government funded hours available to all pre-school children. All children are funded from the 1st September, 1st January or 1st April following their 3rd birthday.
How many hours a week can I claim?

From September 2010 ‘Free Entitlement’ was increased to 15 hours a week, and is now available to use over a minimum of 2 days a week for no less than 2 ½ hours on each day. So long as these rules are adhered to it can be split over the sessions your child attends per week. Free Entitlement is only payable for 38 weeks of the academic year leaving a week to be funded by the parent. We will advise parents in advance which week which require payment. 
How much is it worth and do I have any further costs?

The value of your ‘Free Entitlement’ depends on the sessions your child attends as these are charged at different rates. You will be required to pay for any additional hours your child attends after the first 15 funded hours.
Meals and snacks are not included in the free entitlement and these are charged for at a cost of £5 per day. 

How will this appear on my invoice?

Your invoice will detail the sessions your child attends along with the number of weeks the invoice covers and in the right hand column you will see the cost of these sessions. At the bottom of the invoice you will the description ‘Nursery Grant Funding’ and the total number of funded hours your child attends for their particular session during that invoice period. If your child does a number of different sessions you will see this line for each one. The invoice will also show a cost for the meals. Please don’t hesitate to see Alison if you would like any further explanation.

What sessions can I use this against?

 You may use your ‘Free Entitlement’ for any session, morning, afternoon, school day or daycare. As each session is charged at an hourly rate the advantage of this is that it enables you to see exactly the hours funded, if applicable, and hours to be paid for. 
What is a Booking Contract?

We have been advised by Wiltshire Council to issue all parents with a booking contract on a termly basis, this benefits both parents and Buttercups as it offers security and clarification on sessions booked. It also enables us to claim accurately for your ‘Free Entitlement’ as some families split their funding between two providers.

What if my child attends more than one setting?

If your child attends another setting the ‘Free Entitlement’ may be split between the two settings, however children may only share funding between a maximum of two settings. 

Do I need to do anything?

We will need to see proof of your child’s date of birth, either their passport or birth certificate. We will provide you with a Booking Contract each term which we ask you complete and return to Alison as soon as possible to ensure we claim the correct amount of ‘Free Entitlement’ for you. At the beginning of the new term we will ask you to sign a ‘Headcount Form’ provided by Wiltshire Council this form contains your child’s name, date of birth and postcode and confirms the number of hours claimed at Buttercups and any other setting your child attends. 
